MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE RAM TUBULARS GRAMPIAN ATHLETICSPRIVATE 
 LEAGUE

held on Zoom on Sunday, January 10th, 2021 at 1pm
Present: 
Winston Webber
Chairman (Arbroath & District AC

Andy Dobbie
Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)


Anne Webber
Treasurer (Arbroath & District AC)

Nick Stone
North Secretary (Nairn AAAAC)


Cheryl Collins
East Secretary (Peterhead AAC)

Linda Dobbie
Records Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)


Mark Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Fiona Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Hugh McGarvey
Banchory Stonehaven AC 

Debbie Letham
Dundee Hawkhill Harriers


Dave Bryan
East Sutherland AC


Nicola McDonald
Ellon AAC


Elspeth Wallace
Fife AC


Fiona Dzialdowski
Inverness Harriers


Colin Christie
Montrose & District AC


Lee-Ann Gunn
Montrose & District AC


Michelle Slater
Moray Road Runners


Susan Sutherland
Nairn AAAAC


Kenneth MacDonald
North Uist AAC



Kim Hamilton
Orkney AC


Mags MacRae
Orkney AC


Gail Greenwood 
Perth Strathtay Harriers




Barbara Anne Grant
Peterhead AAC



Teresa Hood
Peterhead AAC


Terry Quigley
Ross County AC


Denis Shepherd
Minutes Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)

Chairman Winston Webber welcomed all those attending.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: No apologies had been received.

2.
MINUTES OF 2019 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

a) Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the annual general meeting of the RAM Tubulars Athletics League of October 27, 2019 were approved (proposed by Nairn, seconded by Montrose).


b) Matters Arising:
There were no matters arising

3.        SECRETARY’S REPORT
Andy Dobbie delivered his report as follows:
I took over as RAM League secretary at the last AGM and within a few days I had sorted out the errors/blunders that my predecessor had left for us. Believe you me, there were some. Our League paper trail had disappeared and all I got was a small file of worthless papers, which was all he said he had. Nevertheless I grabbed the job with both hands and decided to ‘get going.’

With the help and guidance of Anne Webber, dates for 2020 were confirmed, all permits applied for, venues booked and all numbers ordered. All that was left was to formulate the programme of events and that was passed on to the ‘professional’ that had been doing so for several years previously. Sponsorship was confirmed and banked. All that was left for me to do then was to get it all compiled and published for our first meeting in May.

Alas, in March a thing called Covid-19 arrived and virtually scuppered all the hard work that had been put into 2020. From that time on, it was cancel, cancel and finally cancel the rest of our season. From that point on there was nothing to do but keep abreast of the rulings that were being made and hope that it would come to an end. 

The reason the AGM has been delayed is that we wanted to see how far we were going to get with events for 2021; to date I have all dates fixed and venues provisionally booked, but the program has still to be confirmed and then permits applied for.

I would like to finish off by thanking Nick Rose and Cheryl Collins for helping me to maintain contact with the clubs and keeping us all in touch with notifications. I would also like to thank Mark Davidson for his help in allowing us to organise this AGM via Aberdeen AAC’s Zoom facilities.

Finally I would also like to thank Anne Webber for her help and guidance in showing me the ropes when I first took over the job. Without it I might not have been as ‘hands on’ as I am now.

4.        TREASURER’S REPORT

Statement of accounts: Anne Webber circulated a statement which showed an opening balance of £19,330.27, income of £8,300 and expenditure of £1,365.16, and pointed out that the closing balance was £26,265.11 and not as shown on the statement. 
Anne reported that the League had been threatened with court action by St Andrews Ambulance because they had turned up at Inverness for the 2018 final when cover had been organised by the clubs. However, they finally agreed to waive the extra fees. She also pointed out there had been some engraving costs. No subscriptions had been received from Ellon, Elgin and Forres and there was confusion regarding double clubs and clubs that had stopped turning up but had not resigned. Because of Covid restrictions, nothing was currently going into or out of the bank and no audit had yet been done. 
It was proposed by Nairn, seconded by Montrose, that the accounts as amended be accepted.
5.         RECORDS SECRETARY’S REPORT
Linda Dobbie had nothing to report as there had been no League competition in 2020.
6.       ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2021
a)
Chairman: Winston Webber was proposed by Montrose, seconded by Aberdeen and duly elected.
b)
Secretary: Andy Dobbie was proposed by Montrose, seconded by Arbroath and duly elected. 
c)
Treasurer: Anne Webber was proposed by Nairn, seconded by Aberdeen and duly elected.
d)
North Section Secretary: Nick Stone was proposed by Inverness, seconded by Moray Road Runners and duly elected.

e)
East Section Secretary: Cheryl Collins was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by Aberdeen and duly elected. 
f) League Records Secretary: Linda Dobbie was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by       
Peterhead and duly elected.
7.
Dates, Venues and Convening Clubs FOR 2021

Before these could be decided the meeting had to consider Item 8(c). Andy Dobbie suggested the East section be split into a North-east and a South-east section (with possibly Elgin and Moray moving to the North-east from the North section) in order to cut down travel, especially considering bus companies could only half-fill buses. Moreover, it was likely age groups would be limited and many younger children would not have had any experience of competition while field events would have to be organised in ‘bubbles.’ Aberdeen proposed having three meetings with an open graded format, to facilitate sticking to the Covid guidelines, and this was unanimously agreed. It was agreed that permits would be applied for without event details, and that a meeting would be held in April to determine the events once the situation was clearer. Mark Davidson agreed to set up a Zoom meeting once a date had been fixed.

The venues and convening clubs were then agreed as below, venues having already been provisionally booked.

1 May: 
NE at Aberdeen (Aberdeen)

North at Inverness (Inverness H prov.)
(Sat.)
SE at Dundee (Dundee HH)

6 June: 
NE at Aberdeen (Aberdeen)

North at Inverness (Inverness H prov.)
(Sun.)
SE at Perth or Dundee (Arbroath)

4 July
NE at Aberdeen (Aberdeen)

North at Inverness (Inverness H prov.)
(Sun.)
SE at Dundee (Perth Strathtay)

Fiona Dzialdowski agreed to check, whether Inverness Harriers were prepared to convene

the three North section meetings. It was noted convening clubs would have to provide a

Covid officer for each meeting. Clubs would liaise regarding provision of first aid.

8.
POINTS FOR DISCUSSION
a) North Uist AC and Orkney AC to join the League: Both applications were unanimously accepted and both clubs were welcomed to the League. It was recognised there might now be 9 clubs in the North section but this would not be a concern until the League resumed in its normal format.
b) Club fees: Anne Webber said the League was currently sitting in a comfortable financial position and suggested clubs should not be asked for extra money in 2021 as  they had paid a subscription in 2020 for no return. This was unanimously agreed. However, the new clubs would be asked for a subscription while Elgin, Ellon and Forres would be asked for their outstanding 2020 fees, although Ellon claimed theirs had been sent. It was also agreed Andy Dobbie would contact Forres re their status in the League as there had been no communication from them as to whether they were staying or leaving.
c) League set-up: This had been dealt with under Item 7.
d) Selection of outstanding athletes: It was agreed no merit trophies would be awarded in 2021.
e) Trophies: Andy Dobbie requested that all returnable trophies be cleaned and returned to him as soon as possible.
f) First Aid: Cover would be agreed between clubs involved in each meeting. Clubs should check re insurance for their own first-aiders. It was noted the Chris Anderson Stadium had first-aiders available for a reasonable hourly rate, and Andy Dobbie would check the position with Caird Park Stadium.

9.
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

a) Bank account: It was suggested that as banks no longer check the validity of cheques, it might be better for the League to adopt internet business banking, which might necessitate changing banks. It was unanimously agreed that Winston and Anne Webber look into this.
b) Numbers: Andy Dobbie reported he had a supply of numbers which Mark Davidson confirmed would work perfectly for 2021. The North District already had theirs. Someone would have to be found to organise numbers in the South-east section.
c) Field cards: It was pointed out these were used minimally under current restrictions. However, the South-east section would need to procure some.

d) Fees: Anne Webber requested that those clubs who had fees to pay do so by 31st March.


e) Contacts: Andy Dobbie requested that each club notify him of an e-mail contact address.
10.  
CLOSE OF MEETING

Andy Dobbie thanked Denis Shepherd for attending and taking the minutes.

Winston Webber thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting closed at 2.35pm.
